To whom it may concern,

I am writing for being sick of having to regularly throw away and buy a new toaster or television when they all too frequently stop working.
I am writing from the frustration of trying repair a simple household item such as a coffee machine, a blender or a washing machine. Of discovering the spare part needed is no longer available, a 'special' tool is required, the unit can't be opened by any 'unauthorised' person without voiding the warranty, or it runs on 'proprietary software' - and even if the item is easily repairable, like an old mobile phone, the cost is far higher than just throwing it away and buying a new one.
Today we have a ‘built in obsolescence” – products that have been deliberately designed to be thrown away and replaced by new ones, and end up in the landfill or council clean-ups rather than repaired.
I want, most of us want to get the Right to repair the items we bought so they are an essential ingredient to a truly circular economy – a Right to Repair that is supported and encouraged by good laws and policy.  
We want a Product Stewardship Act that is expanded not only to promote better design of products, but also to make them more durable, easy to repair, re-use and recycle.
The 'Right to Repair' movement is growing around the world. In the United States, France, Germany and other countries we are seeing the right to repair beginning to be enshrined in legislation - making it mandatory for spare parts, repair manuals and repairs to be provided free of charge in some cases. 
In France, businesses have to state clearly how long spare parts will be available for. In Sweden, in a move designed to encourage businesses to offer more repair services, you can claim the cost of repair as a tax deduction.
In Australia, we can also do it. Be ahead. Lead in implementing measures which help to make it easier, more convenient and cheaper for all to repair regular household and personal items such as whitegoods, clothing, bicycles and much more.
Imagine a world supported by a thriving circular economy with thousands of 21st century jobs in re-use, repair, recycling and renewable energy, with financial incentives and tax breaks for repairing products and extending their life cycle.
Please help us help you design this new world by creating The Right to Repair Act.
In that hope,
Brigitte Jandey
